
3. AIKMANS ROAD – KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL RR 11108

The Area Engineer reported on feedback received arising from the distribution of
the publicity plan showing the proposed layout for Aikmans Road and sought
approval from the Board to proceed with the work.

The report also highlighted the comments arising from a public meeting held at
the Elmwood School Auditorium on 21 October and a plan of action to address
the matters raised.

As detailed in clause 2.2 of this report, Ross Alexander addressed the Board over
concerns related to the project.

The Board decided:

1. That the submissions made by Mr R Alexander be received.

2. That a decision on the kerb and channel project in Aikmans Road including
the matter of redundant road widening be referred to the Works and Traffic
Safety Committee with power to act.

3. That a give way sign be placed against Aikmans Road at its intersection
with Rossall Street and that the centre line be off-set one metre to allow
traffic to exit in two lanes.

4. That officers consider options other than the proposed provision of Pin Oak
trees as the main street tree.


